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22nd July 2022 

To all Parents, Guardians and Carers, 

As we approach the end of this school year, I hope that you will all look back and note the 

positive changes within both schools in recent months. After two difficult years I am pleased to 

see the children in school. I can feel the energy and excitement when I visit. 

As a Federated Governing Body (FGB) we have been busy across both schools. During our visits 

we have carried out ‘Learning Walks’ and spoken with the children and staff. The Parent and Co-

opted Governors each have specific responsibilities across key areas of the schools; English, 

Maths, Early Years, Safeguarding, SEN, Pupil Premium (PP) and the Curriculum. Our prime 

objective is to ensure that the schools are delivering excellent teaching and learning experiences 

for the children, ensuring that all children have equal opportunity to achieve their best possible 

outcomes. We have witnessed consistent and interesting lessons across the schools, from the 

outdoor provision for Early Years to engaging science lessons in Juniors. 

We have seen an increase in the engagement with parents, including the Introduction sessions 

hosted by the Senior Leadership Team (SLT), ReadWrite Inc workshops and the Military 

Families coffee morning. 

The FGB have been through some changes this year and I am pleased to report that we have a full 

complement of Parent and Co-opted Governors to start the new school year in September. As a 

team we look forward to working closely with the school staff, parents and the Trust, to support 

the ongoing improvement plans and to ensure the continued success of the schools. 

I hope that you all have a good summer break and that those children returning to Hyde Park 

schools in September are looking forward to their learning experience next year. For those 

children moving onto new schools, I wish you all the best for your future and hope that you take 

lots of lovely memories of Hyde Park schools with you. 

Yours sincerely, 

Rachel Mathis Chair of Governors Hyde Park Schools. 
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